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Action For Noting 

1. Recommendations
The Committee is asked to note the response received from the Scottish Funding

Council in response to the submission of the New Campus 2 Strategic Business

Case.
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2. Purpose of report 
The purpose of this report is to provide brief update to the Committee on our request 

to the Scottish Funding Council that they consider the submission of the College’s 

Strategic Business Case for a second phase of development at Riverside Campus 

and the Funding Council’s subsequent response. 

3. Context  
In early June 2016 and following the agreement of this Committee, the College 
submitted a Strategic Business Case proposing a further development on the 
Riverside campus site to provide specialist facilities to support the STEM and 
Nautical curricula. It was proposed to SFC that this development be funded via the 
proceeds from disposal of surplus properties. The Principal and Vice 
Principal/Project Sponsor met with senior officers of SFC on 25th May 2016 prior to 
submitting our Business Case. Several follow up calls to SFC were placed following 
our submission. SFC advised initially that Scottish Government were undertaking a 
policy review with respect to the use of disposal receipts across the sector. During 
June and July SFC indicated that a response to our Business Case would await the 
outcome of that process.  
 
The College further requested that the more modest sum of £45,000 be made 
available to allow the momentum towards development to continue pending a final 
outcome. In keeping with the decision of the Finance & Physical Resources 
Committee it was requested that this funding be offset against the future proceeds of 
disposals. SFC however, via letter on 23rd August appended here, provided their 
decision that the Council was unable to provide approval for our Business Case at 
this stage and that we should proceed to achieve value for money in securing the 
optimum value for the disposals which should as per conditions of grant be returned 
to the Council.  
 
4. Impact and implications 
As noted within the Disposal paper on this agenda the Funding Council’s decision on 
the Strategic Business Case precludes us from further progressing our proposals for 
additional development on the Riverside campus funded via this route. 
 
The risk that existing demand for fire-fighting and extended health and safety 
provision cannot be provided based on Riverside site has a detrimental impact on 
the student experience and/or leaves the College exposed to other competition. 

 
The risk that the College is unable to further extend its STEM provision and 
specialist commercial simulator based provision. 

 
In addressing the above it is suggested that the College SMT/ELT should consider 
whether a more modest development may be possible via the Foundation source of 
funding and if so bring back any future proposals to the Committee. 
 

Attached: SFC Letter 23 August 2016 
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